A Message from Jen Shaver,
Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation

Amid the current discussion of prejudice and racism in our country, I feel compelled to help us find the dialogue to have conversations with our children about what they are experiencing in this climate. As our child(ren)'s primary catechists and guides, we as parents, catechists and caregivers have a special role entrusted to us by God to support them, and I would like to provide the following reflections which I have found personally helpful. 

Along with this, I would like to ensure that our children's faith formation ministry at Divine Savior will continue to celebrate the diversity of God's image as it is reflected uniquely in each and every one of our parish children.
· Let us be intentional with the images that we share with our children so that they reflect diversity. Remember this as we read stories, watch movies, and experience art so that our children can use these experiences to celebrate the diversity they see within their families and in their community both locally and beyond. 
· Let us create a safe space in our homes to have discussions about all subjects that can be sometimes difficult to unpack, including racism. While we should always protect our children from the complicated adult aspects of this discussion, as Catholic Christians we are empowered to share with them Jesus's experience with prejudice both personally and in the community he ministered. His great commandment of love for all prevails. 
· Let us spend time individually with God to help reveal our personal brokenness as it relates to our feelings surrounding racism.
· When sensitive conversations occur with our children, let us remember that we do not need to have all the answers. When at a loss for answers, gently encouraging your child(ren)'s questions will help them find their voice of empathy, compassion, and love, which we know lives within them. 

